May 13, 1943.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Department of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Friend:

I wish to thank you for your missionary work and hope that everything is going well with you.

I had a letter from Mrs. Troxell and I have answered trying to explain the situation. I feel that some of the difficulty was mine for not having her come first for the history and physical examination and then doing the laboratory work and x-ray work on the following day. If I had followed that procedure I am sure the misunderstanding would never have arisen.

We all enjoyed your news letter very much and when you write the next one please include us on your list. The past week has been one quiz after another for me and now they are all over.

Alice and I hope to see you the night of graduation. We both enjoyed Mrs. Allen's letter and hope that Bob and Eleanor both get home for a visit.

Please give my regards to Milt and Isabell and hope to see you Monday.

So long,

DCP: EG.